Gifts to Danville Heritage/Historic District
July 2023

From Barbara (Sanborn) Byrne

To the Selectmen:

Barbara Byrne, a Sanborn family member who was involved in donating the Stagecoach Stop to
the Town, has sent four gifts to Heritage. These items belonged to and were used by Sanborn
family members. Heritage would like to accept these gifts and find a place for them at the
Stagecoach Stop.

We are requesting the Selectmen's approval for Heritage to accept these gifts, which is required
by RSA 674:44-b 1. (h). Please let us know.

Below is a list of the items and their estimated values:

Item Estimated Value

An 8-gallon pottery crock manufactured by Miller's Pottery of $100-$150
Alabama. Barbara says this crock was used to make pickles
when the Sanborn family lived in the home at 21 Beach Plain
Road.

Large, early wooden mortar & pestle $200-$250
Barbara says this came from her grandmother, Marion Clark
Conant (1883-1963), a member of the Clark family of Kingston

Small, early wooden mortar & pestle $100-$125
This also came from Barbara's grandmother, Marion Clark

Conant

1-gallon whiskey jug $25-$40

VALUE TOTALS $425-$565




